
Addendum to the Report of the Study Committee 
on Certificate of Title Act for Boats 

 
 
TO:  Committee on Scope and Program 
 
FROM: E.M. Miller, Jr., Chair, Study Committee on Certificate of Title Act for  
  Boats 
 
DATE:  May 19, 2008 
 
  

 After reviewing our December 4, 2007 report at its January 2008 meeting, the 

Committee on Scope and Program requested further investigation into whether the United 

States Coast Guard and state entities that license boats are supportive of and willing to 

participate in the drafting process of a uniform certificate of title act for boats.  As a 

result, I am pleased to attach the following documents: 

 
• March 27, 2007 and April 23, 2007 letters from David R. Barber indicating 

support of the project by the National Association of State Boating Law 

Administrators (NASBLA), including NASBLA's interest in having 

representatives present as plans progress. 

 

• May 5, 2008 email from John M. Malatak indicating support of the project by the 

U.S. Coast Guard, including information on which department is best suited to 

serve as the liaison. 

 
  
 I hope these expressions of support are helpful as the UCOTA-Boats project 

moves forward. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Attachments  


